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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 10th July 2017
Present:


Zena Ellis
Chairman


Andy Reid
Secretary



Andy Ward

Helen Morris


Thom Darby

John Chapman


Mark Layzell


Christine Lathwell


Phil Nitchen


Miriam Linforth
 Chairman’s Comments 
May 17 Chairman's comments 

 

May is the month our annual beginners course starts and it seems to be going from strength to strength, with numbers building in the first couple of weeks and maintaining. We have been regularly getting 70 runners join us. The beginners cohort are now split into their groups with their coaches who can tailor the sessions to suit their group. I would like to say a massive thank you to all of our coaches who are working on the beginners, your encouragement and commitment is what makes these people want to come back each week and reach their goals. Please put Saturday 22nd July in your diary as our beginners graduation event at Luton Wardown parkrun and Stopsley Striders takeover - we are hoping to have all volunteering roles covered by striders and I know there are a few gaps in the rota so please put your name forward. 
 

Thank you also goes to Gez who is leading the members speedwork each week - this is open to all so please don’t feel it is only for group 1 runners, all are welcome. 
 

Our social run was enjoyed once again by many striders and we are hoping these will become a regular fixture, thank you Mark for organising - again we will try and not get lost next time. 
 

Do enjoy these lovely light evenings and running across the fields, happy running. 
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 Apologies
Dave Debnam
 Previous Minutes
The minutes for June were accepted.
 Matters Arising
Mark L said we need to decide how to spend the award money. To be put out on the message board for suggestions.
No refund has been received from the Coach Co. re the ailed London Marathon coach

Christmas celebration to be potentially A Dinner dance at Putteridge. They are £28 at weekends and £23 midweek. To consider a Thursday instead of the social.

A poll to be done on Facebook for opinions.

Thom Darby has taken over as Treasurer.

 Secretary’s Report

Mark Layzell thanked the club for the donation to charity.
Problem with Lorraines Affiliation to be sorted out.

Beds AAA 10k is on 21st July 2017

Nominations are invited for the Womens and Mens  Running Club of the year award.

Leighton’s invite night is on the 4th July 2017

Fairland Valley Relays are on the 27th July 2017

Treasurer’s Report

Report not available due to the changeover
Running Report 
Running Report for June 2017 by Christine Lathwell 

It was a very busy month for the striders this month lots of Pbs, awards, achievements and money made for charity .  We also had the 5km Club Championship. 

Achievement made in May by Dave Hardwick who ran his first race abroad the Boston 5 mile 41:28, a race he will remember and a great experience. 

June 3rd  Daniel Lewis ran Wardown Parkrun Pb 21:18. Ellie Balliger ran Dulwich  Pb 26:20. 

It was a beautiful sunny day at Knebsworth Quarry for the Dunstable Road Runners Relay 5km+ In memory of Lisa Langford all proceeds made going to  Willow Foundation. 49 team competed. We had 3 teams. Me, Tom Rankin and Lee Bearly came 2nd mixed team 1:13:30. It was a very enjoyable a scenic route. 

One strider went to the London 10 miler Andy Durrant in 1:26:31.  

June 6th John Chapman ran Banbury 5 mile part of the East Midlands Grand Prix series 31:15 2nd V55. 

June 11th Pete Croal ran the Endure 24. Pete complete 120 miles in 23:24:57 and was the 1st male solo runner. An excellent achievement well run Pete. 

We had quite a few striders compete in the St Albans Half Marathon, a very hot, hilly, tough course was the general comments of the day. Dean Haywood 1:50:30, Ian Pitkin 1:50:51, John Ryan 1:53:51, Liam Cook 2:13:41 and Kate Neale 2:39:23. 

June 16th An excellant turn out of 37 striders for the Marston 5km and Club Championships. One very hot, muggy evening. I myself enjoyed being in the cheering squad to watched some excellent performances. Rob Barnes ran an excellent race to finish 4th overall Pb 16:48, Tom Rankin Pb 18:19 and Adrian Copp 18:19 completed the Mens Team to finish 1st  Mens team, Alan Barry Pb 18:27,  John Chapman 19:03 1st V55, Ahmed Berrah Pb 19:11, Pat Blessing Pb 19:43, Philip Davies 19:54, Ian Pitkin Pb 22:30, Daniel Mann Pb 20:22,  Linda Scanlon Pb 20:23 1ST V35 beating her Pb by 36 seconds, Liz Rollinson 21:52 1st V45 and V45 Club Record, Dean Haywood Pb 22:13, Liz Davies Pb 24.52. Karen Ashby 25:43 best time since 2015. It was worth it for a burger, acholol and socializing afterwards on such a lovely evening. Well run all who competed not to be mention but you ran very well in the conditions. 

June 17th A couple of Pbs at Wardown Parkrun Tom Rankin  Pb 18:35, Ian Pitkin Pb 22:57. 

June 18th Quite a few Striders hadn't had enough of running in the heat Friday so turned out at Bedford 10km. Luckly it started at 9am but was still very hot. John Chapman lead the striders in 40:04 5th V50, Daniel Mann Pb 43:20, Peter Brown 44:56, Daniel Lewis 45:41, Ian Pitkin Pb 48:01, Dean Haywood 49:24,  Tom Willis 52:03, Emma Pashler 1:00:18, Amanda Scott 1:01:14, Lisa French 1:01:57, Kulwinder Assra 1:02:28,  Marie Petts 1:03:26, Vicki Crowston 1:03:30. 

Lucinda Philpot ran Harpenden Oval 5 mile Pb 1:02:? 

June 19th Phil Nitchen organised a 3km time trail round Barnfield College. It was another very hot humid evening, 29 striders joined in from all three speed groups a nice mixture of abilities. It was very competive everyone run hard and some good times achieved. Well run everyone who run. 

June 23rd A number of striders decided to run on the runway at Luton Airport. It was a silly 0'clock start in the morning 4am. Over 4.3km Tom Rankin won it and still enjoyed being filmed and photoed while running, the other striders to enjoy the race Amanda Rankin, Zena Ellis, Kate Neale, Maria Petts, Niki Cox.  

June 24th It was a great weather for Mark Layzells home coming back to Wardown Parkrun. It was exactly a year since he started his Parkrun challenge to run all 47 London Parkruns, Mark could finally have a well deserved lie in on a Saturday morning after a year of very early starts into London. Mark has kept an entertaining blog of all parkruns, he has meet some lovely runners, volenteers and others along the way, one lovely lady even missed the start to dash home to bring a cake she had baked by chance to celebrate his last London Parkrun. Mark raised a nice sum of money for Keech Hospice. On Marks return loads of striders turned out to welcome him back. Chris Lamont Pb 20:05. Karen Ashby 27.08 1st in age category. 

Kieran Fitzpatrick ran Dartford Midnight Marathon 4:57:23. 

June 25th  The first of the Luton Series The John O'Callaghan 5 mile. A great turn out of 29 striders. Rob Barnes lead the striders home Pb 28:34 3rd Overall, 1st Beds Country champion and senior Club Record, Daniel Mann Pb 34:27, Linda Scanlon Pb 34:38, 3rd Lady, Martin Fallon Pb 35:44, Christian Bredenkamp Pb 36:29, Dean Haywood Pb 38:24, Liz Davies 52:47 V50 Pb,  Marie Haywood Pb 54:14, Well run to all other striders who raced. 

Annelice Gerber competed in Herts Hobble completing it in 6 hours, enjoyed the scenery on route. 

June 27th John Chapman ran Milton Keynes 10km part of the East Midlands Grand Prix Series 39:21 1st V55. 

Congratulations to all striders that raced this month and weren't mentioned in report. Anyone who has been missed who Pb or won something let me know and I can add it. I may be unable to train at the moment but have enjoyed being able to marshall at Wardown Parkrun as I work on Saturdays and unable to see are striders who run the park run most weeks and don't do a lot of the competive races. Well done to all of you I now know why you all enjoy it week after week it’s a very friendly way to race an see improvement in your fitness. Also we mustn't forgot the cake afterwards.  Good Luck in the two remaining races in the Luton Series and Fairlands relays and look forward to more Pbs and awards next month. See you at Parkrun.  
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 Strider of the Month 
Philip Davies
Dean Hayward

Rob Barnes

Next Social
31st August 2017
Next Strider Profile
Ian Pitkin
Striders Race
Is on the 13th August. 

The Risk assessment has now been completed.

36 entrys so far, with 100 needed to break even. 

We need a licence to get insurance.

First Aider needed.

Alf Brown Race

Beginners to be sent out separately
At least 3 Marshals will be needed.

Suggestions

We should have an invitational club run in the evening. Discussed but not agreed.
A.O.B. 
Zena – Would like a Coaches meeting.
Beginners graduate soon. Zena would like to reward the coaches, suggesting a £10 gift voucher. Agreed.

Striders race, Badges ordered, bananas, and water.

Need a plan for the Agenda for the AGM. Notice to be given for Agenda items.
Need a Sign up sheet for Marshals on club nights.

Phil N. needed a cheque for the coming relay race.

Miriam suggested buddys are needed for the beginners after they graduate.

Christine – none

Andy W – will try to measure the course and needs a map to confirm the route.

Mark – would like to take on the Wiki page. He feels we need an agreement with a kit company online. Mark will research it.

AR – None

John C. None

Meeting closed at 9.30pm

Next Meeting 7th August 2017 in the Barrels
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